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	June 2013
	Our Ref: FOI/82769


You requested the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):
I would like to make a Freedom of Information Request to Her Majesty’s Prison Service about the number of foreign national children In Young Offender Institutions in England, Wales, Scotland and Northern Ireland. 

I can confirm that the MoJ holds some of the information that you have asked for and I am pleased to provide this to you.

As at 31st March 2013, there were a total of 89 foreign national offenders aged 15-17 in HMYOIs in England and Wales.
Please note that these figures have been drawn from administrative IT systems which, as with any large scale recording system, are subject to possible errors with data entry and processing.

You may wish to contact the Youth Justice Board for England and Wales (YJB), as they may hold further information on offenders aged under 18.  The YJB can be contacted as follows:

Enquiries@YJB.gsi.gov.uk – please mark your correspondence FOIA. 
Additionally, please be aware that the Ministry of Justice does not hold information regarding the prison service in Scotland and Northern Ireland.  Information on Scotland and Northern Ireland are matters for the Scottish Government and Northern Ireland Executive respectively.  You may wish to contact them directly as follows:

Scottish Prison Service Headquarters

Communications Branch, Room 338 Calton House, 5 Redheughs Rigg Edinburgh EH12 9HW

Email: gaolinfo@sps.pnn.gov.uk

The Northern Ireland Prison Service

Request for Information Desk, Dundonald House, Upper Newtownards Road, Belfast BT4 3SU

Email: info@niprisonservice.gov.uk

You can also find more information by reading the full text and further guidance at http://www.justice.gov.uk/information-access-rights/foi-guidance-for-practitioners/exemptions-guidance




